	PART 1 

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)


	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR EDUCATION 

TO THE CABINET MEETING

ON 

8TH FEBRUARY, 2005 



	TITLE:  Social Inclusion Policies and Strategies




	RECOMMENDATIONS:  Cabinet is asked to agree:

(a) the publication of the policies on attendance, behaviour and vulnerable children and young people;

(b) officers to provide an implementation report to members in April which outlines our ambitions, actions and impact indicators;

(c) officers keep the policies under review.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  Cabinet agreed in June 2004 to a consultation on the draft policies and strategies which had been developed by three multi-agency task groups.

Over 150 copies of the draft policies and strategies were distributed and a questionnaire / response sheet was used to collect the views of stakeholders. Copies of all three documents were sent to: 

All schools, Key Stage 3 Strategy Manager, Behaviour Improvement Programme Managers, Excellence in Cities Managers, Senior School Improvement Officers (Primary and Secondary), Primary Care Trust, Greater Manchester Police, Community and Social Services Directorate Managers, Youth Offending Team, Voluntary Sector, Children’s Fund, Law and Administration, Family Action Team, Parent Partnership Team, Brief Intervention Team, Looked After Children Team, SEN Consultancy Team, Chief Executive Inclusion Co-ordinator

Twenty responses were received.  Of these ten were straightforward endorsements.  A further five responses were used to inform minor amendments. They included recommendations that model polices for schools and executive summaries form part of the next phase of task group activities. The other five responses were volunteers to be involved in the next stage of the task groups.

There was a very comprehensive response from Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School including the need for a specific group to look at a policy / strategy for sick children and young people with medical needs.  This is actually already being addressed through a task group looking at future provision for this group of young people. Officers have made the appropriate amendments and final copies of the documents are enclosed.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:      N/A

(Available for public inspection)



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   It is important to ensure we have appropriate policies and strategies on these issues so that the needs of all the young people in Salford are met.



	SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  Core budget



	LEGAL ADVICE:  The consultation documents were sent to Philip Heyes. Officers will continue to consult with Philip through the action planning stage of the policies implementation.



	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  The consultation documents were sent to Bob McIntyre, Principal Group Accountant. The policies will be translated into action plans and each element of the plan will be costed with the help of finance officers.



	CONTACT OFFICER:  Paul Greenway 







	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :   All



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :  Social Inclusion and Young People
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